
           Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 

 

 

To: Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 

    

From: Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 

 

Date: 19 October 2021 

 

Re: Recommendation to Award the Radio Tower Replacement Bid 

 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the Radio Tower replacement bid to 

C3 Communication, Inc.at a cost of $59,950.00. This project will be funded by the 

general fund. 

The current radio tower is original equipment and is over 40 years old and we have 

discovered, through inspections, that there are several structural tears in the structure 

itself. Below is a list of vendors that participated in this bid: 

C3 Communications, Inc. Oxford, MI  $  59,950.00 

Allstate Tower, Inc.  Henderson, KY $  91,622.00 

J. Ranck Electric  Mt. Pleasant, MI $168,300.00 

 

Rationale: The current Radio Tower is out of code and has several structural tears in the 

metal, is original equipment and is over 40 years old. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

 

cc: Karen Oaks 

  Sharon Scott 

   


